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PO BOX 498 Davisburg, MI 48350
NOVJL@aol.com
847-446-7073

March 26, 2011
Dear Colorado Legislators;

We were shocked to learn late on a Friday that hearings were to be held Tuesday, March 29 on HB 1287, a bill that would retroactively offer possible release to convicted murderers serving life without the possibility of parole.
The reason we are shocked is because of the 40 or so cases of murderers that this bill proposes to assist with early release, the victims’ families of these cases have NOT been notified of this hearing and this pending legislation that would so dramatically alter their lives. I am sure the prosecutors scrambled quickly at the last minute to find some, but that should not have been done to them either. The Pendulum Foundation has been working with sponsors on this legislation for a year. ALL the victims’ families should have been notified and included before hearings proceed.
Retroactively changing the natural life sentence of an offender without finding and notifying the victims’ families in these cases, and giving them a chance to be heard, violates their Rights under Colorado law.

Victims in a natural life case walk away from the trial believing the State of Colorado’s word that the sentence is permanent. They don’t sign up for notification. They don’t save documents that they might need someday for a parole fight. They don’t monitor the sentence of the offender. 
No vote should be taken on this bill until all the stakeholders are at the table. We intend to publicly call out any legislator who votes for this measure under these conditions. The offenders in these cases committed heinous murders, and their victims are not here to speak. It is up to us in their families left behind to speak for them. Please respect victims’ rights, please oppose HB 1287.

Sincerely, 
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 Jennifer Bishop Jenkins
 President, NOVJL
